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The BMNA annual meeting
and potluck dinner took
place on Wednesday, May

9th, 2018, with over 75 people in
attendance. In addition to great food
and conversation, neighbors were
welcomed with comments from City
Council Rep Lisa Goodman and
School Board Member Rebecca
Gagnon. BMNA President Kevin
Thompson gave an overview of
accomplishments this year and Trea-
surer Dennis Fazio reviewed our
finances.

Thanks to all those who took the
time to join their neighbors for a
great meal and the opportunity to
share their thoughts with the BMNA
board. An extra thank you to neigh-
bor Hugh Morris, for his time and
expertise preparing our main dish
and our generous, local businesses
for donating door prizes.

Mosaic for Downtown Bryn Mawr

In February, the BMNA Board
approved a proposal for a
mosaic to be installed in

downtown Bryn Mawr as one of
the 2018 Community Projects.
The artist, Cedar-Isles-Dean
neighbor Stacia Goodman, has a
number of mosaic pieces
installed around the Twin Cities.
Stacia’s vibrant mosaic art com-
missions appear in hospitals, air-
ports, commercial buildings,
retail, and education sites. You
can visit her website to see
examples of her work.
http://www.staciagoodmanmo-
saics.com/ According to Stacia,
her mosaics transform blank
spaces into portals for meaning-
ful connections. They convey
beauty, provide pause, and act
as wayfinding solutions.

After receiving permission to
hang art on the Market building
from owner Doug Anderson,
Stacia evaluated the wall and

determined that “one large
image would give us the most
wow” on the brick space that
faces Penn. She solicited input
from Board members and others
involved with the BMNA about
what the design should say
about our neighborhood. Some
of the comments she received
included having the work reflect
the natural beauty of the neigh-
borhood; capture the parks, gar-
dens and the water that sur-
rounds us.  There is also a
desire for residents and visitors
to have a photo opportunity
using the art in some interactive
way and a suggestion that mir-
ror tiles be used to add sparkle.
A suggestion was to make the
wall as playful and potentially
interactive as possible.

Stacia created two designs
which were on display at the
BMNA annual meeting on May
9. Neighbors attending the meet-

The weather was perfect for another Festival of Garage
Sales weekend in lovely Bryn Mawr. BMNA had 72
registered garage sales this year. This is down signifi-

cantly from last year when we broke our all time record with
112 registered sales. We had fewer registered sales but a more
prosperous garage sale selling donated goods from neighbors.
28 neighbors donated their unwanted treasures and we sold
these treasures and raised $1130.58!

I am always looking for feedback after events. Feel free to
contact me with suggestions for next years’ Festival Of Garage
Sales. pwcoordinator@comcast.net

2018 Annual Meeting 
Potluck Dinner &
Board Elections

Area 4
Garage Sale
Heroes
Dale and Bjorn Haavik
hosted their 30th garage
sale in Bryn Mawr this year.
Their sale begins on Thurs-
day and ends on Sunday
whenever the people stop
shopping. They faithfully
register their sale each year
to support BMNA and the
work they do on behalf of
the garage sales.

Bryn Mawr F
estival of

GARAGE
SALES
May 5-6, 2018

2018 BMNA ICE CREAM SCOOP-OFF
Thursday, July 26, 6:00-8:00 p.m. - Cedar Lake Road in front of Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Save the date!

ing voted on the two 
mosaics, and although 
there was excitement 
about both designs, the bird design won!

Installing a colorful, exterior tile bird
mosaic near downtown Bryn Mawr will cel-
ebrate the neighborhood’s diversity and
funky creativity. It will be a place making
piece, and we envision it becoming an icon-
ic spot for snapshots.  We anticipate installa-
tion this fall. 

                                                     



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Annual Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, May 9, 2018 
6:00– 8:30 PM
Bryn Mawr Elementary (Cafeteria)

Kevin Thompson kicked off the
meeting at 7:01. He welcomed the
attendees and introduced the BMNA
board.

Lisa Goodman, elected official and
Bryn Mawr resident, spoke briefly.
She thanked Patty Wycoff for help-
ing her find the house that allowed
her to return to Bryn Mawr.  She
thanked the board for all the work
and support and cooperation with

the City, on behalf of the City. She’s
glad

Rebecca Gagnon for the School
board was another elected represen-
tative in attendance.  She gave
kudos to Bryn Mawr and Anwatin
Schools and thanked them for the
education her kids have received.
She is up for re-election on the next
cycle.

Kevin gave a state of the neighbor-
hood and introduced Dennis Fazio
to review BMNA’s financials. Dennis
provided copies of the balance
sheets as well as reminded people
that the financials can be found on
the website.  The BMNA is in good
shape and expect to receive a good
allocation from the City’s NRP fund.
There was a question on why
BMNA showed a loss for the year,
and Dennis stated we’d be recoup-
ing some of the posted loss through
the forthcoming NRP distribution. 

Patty Wycoff spoke on membership.
She thanked Cuppa Java for hosting
a membership drive and donating a
portion of the profit received that
day to BMAN.  BMNA moved to a
more digitally focused membership
drive using email and Next Door.  

Kevin spoke more about the pur-
pose BMNA serves and represents
Bryn Mawr for the city.  Our pur-
pose is to keep people informed
and represents their interests. As
part of that mission, for almost 20
years BMNA and Harrison have
partnered to assist in cleaning up,
advising, and providing recommen-
dations on the Basset Creek valley.  

We want to remind you that BMNA
is a 501c3 group and your donations
are tax deductible. We do our best
to represent the entire population of
Bryn Mawr.  We have a diverse col-
lection of events, including the Festi-
val of Garage Sales, Annual Dinner,
the Garden, Outdoor Living, and
Urban Farms Tour, Ice Cream scoop
off, Sip and Stroll in the fall, Harvest
Festival, and Satunalia. This keeps
our Neighborhood Coordinator very
busy.

We have several community proj-
ects, reviews and awards every year.
This year one of them is the mosaic,
which attendees could vote on. Oth-
ers include pet waste stations (com-
ing) and speed signs. We also creat-
ed a Community Safety committee.

We maintain the Bugle, which we
believe is the last single neighbor-
hood paper in the City, designed to
communication information to resi-
dents and serve as document of the
Committee.

Garden Committee maintains nearly
40 gardens, relying on funding from
group, and volunteers from the
neighborhood to maintain them.

BMNA has been active in interac-
tions with the City on major issues
including SWLRT, Basset Creek con-
struction projects, park renovations,
just to name a few.

We are always hopeful that residents
will volunteer to be part of the
board, or attend meetings to voice
their opinion. We have several
developments coming online in the
next few years, including Leaf
Brothers and the CenturyLink build-
ing. There is renovation planned for
the office and then buildings to be
added.  Design review will occur on
the 22nd of May. The architect of
the project lives in Bryn Mawr. The
target building was also sold to
Opus, and planned continue use.

Brian Treece then introduced the
slate of candidates up for election.
The candidates were introduced
from the ballet. 
Kevin Thompson, President
James Dietrich, Secretary, 
Linda Shaheen, Area 2 Co-Rep
Susan Verrett , Area 2 Co-Rep
Karen Frederickson, Area 2 Co-Rep
Christopher Etz, Area 4 Co-Rep
Joanne Michalec, Area 4 Co-Rep
Vida Ditter, Area 6 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson, Area 6 Co-Rep
Barry Schade, Area 6 Co-Rep

Brian asked if anyone wanted to
volunteer or nominate. He gave 3
chances.  With no opposed spots,
Brian moved to elect the entire slate
by acclamation.

Attendees were asked to leave com-
ments using the forms on the table.  

After door prizes were drawn, Kevin
Thompson thanked everyone for
coming and adjourned the meeting
at 7:31pm.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, June 13, 2017 
6:30 p.m., Bryn Mawr Church (Base-
ment)
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at
organizer@BMNA.org  at least five
days before our event.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2018

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________
Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

               

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Residents Non 
Residents

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 16"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available!
$80 in addition to ad placement fee (above)

Classified Ad Rates:
$4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line) $.50 per additional line

No charge for youth and volunteer ads.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968)
djolstad@msn.com

Bryn Mawr Garden
Tour/Urban 
Extravaganza
Saturday, July 21, 9:00 am-12:00 pm
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

/solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 June 4
June 18

Areas June 11
4W, 5W, 6, 7 June 25

Areas June 12
2, 3, 4E, 5E June 26

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

Truly, who has a more thank-
less job than a middle school
teacher? I remember middle

school (Jr. High for me) and we
were not always easy to be around
during those years. Still I don’t think
there was a time when I learned and
changed so fast. It is such a critical
time in human development. With-
out caring, supportive adults, young
people can quickly take a turn down
dark and dangerous paths.

When I reflect on who was instru-
mental in helping my kids navigate
the terrifying waters of middle
school, Hayley Forest leaps to mind.
Ms. Forrest teaches social studies at
Anwatin Middle School. She has
been inspiring students for 27 years
and was recently named Fox 9’s Top
Teacher. She was nominated by a
former teacher who said they
learned so much in her classroom. 

Here are some quotes from when
interviewed by Channel 9 about the
award.

“I share this with all of you. I
can’t do this without any of you,
and you all know I’m certainly not
perfect, but you all help me share
the love that I try to give every day,
so thank you,” Forrest said.

“I work with amazing people and
amazing students, and I know you
say everyone says it, but I really am

the lucky one every single day, to
work with these people, and with
these kids and in this community.”

I know for a fact how much Hay-
ley Forrest loves middle schoolers.

“They drive you nuts, but you
know what? They are so real, they
are so honest and so loving and so
forgiving. And that’s something I
think we all need.”

“Sometimes you don’t know if
you’re making a difference. A kid
will get angry at you, or you’ll get
frustrated with them, and you don’t
know if they understand the mean-
ing behind you pushing them. And
that’s my goal, is that they under-
stand that it comes out of a place of
love. Everything I do, and the rea-
son I’m here, comes from that
place…But I make them think, I
hope. That’s my goal: to make them
think and to respect their individual-
ity -and to meet them where they
are and to bring them a little bit
higher each and every day.”

In addition to her award, Anwatin
received $900 from Royal Credit
Union for classroom supplies. I
honestly cannot think of anyone
more deserving at the end of anoth-
er school year. Congratulations Ms.
Forrest and all those lucky souls
that learn and work with her every
day at Anwatin.

- JoEllyn Jolstad, Editor 
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Area 5

Thank you, Area 5 resident,
Hugh Morris. Hugh smoked
all of the pork shoulder that

served at the BMNA Annual Dinner.
Not only did he smoke it in his
smoker, he neatly wrapped all the
meat, delivered it to the school and
made 5 bottles of homemade BBQ
sauce. Thank you, Hugh, for sup-
porting BMNA

Area 3

Area 3 residents, Sue and John
Stillman, raised $1,354 at
their garage sale for Catalyst

Foundation. This year their pro-
ceeds will go toward providing
medical checkups for members of
the Raglai community. This is their
11th garage sale to benefit
Catalyst Foundation. 

Catalyst Foundation is a nonprofit
organization in Vietnam. Sue and

John became involved with the
organization after they adopted their
first child from Vietnam. John and
his oldest son, Jack, have traveled to
Vietnam to volunteer for Catalyst
Foundation and see the money they
have helped raised be put to work.

Sue and John collect donations all
year for this annual sale. Email Sue
if you would like to donate visit at
jrs@visi.com.

Area 6
Area 6 resident and Anwatin

Administrative Assistant Katy Con-
ners, hosted a garage sale for PASS
(Parents of Anwatin School Stu-
dents). 15+ families donated items
and they raised $1000+ for PASS. 

Dave Nilsen supports Bryn
Mawr by delivering the
Bugle to his neighbors.

Thanks Dave!

Unsung Heroes

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
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23
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High School Musical
at Anwatin Middle
School, 7:00pm

High School Musical
at Anwatin Middle
School, 7:00pm

BMNA monthly
meeting, 6:30-8:30,
Bryn Mawr Presby-
terian Church(base-
ment)

First Day of 
Summer Recess -
Minneapolis Public
Schools. 
No BMNA Meetings
at the schools until
September 

ROC meeting, 
Harrison Community
Center, 6 PM

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - June 2018
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

The Bryn
Mawr Garden Tour will be
held on Saturday, July 21,

2018. This year we are highlight-
ing more than beautiful gardens.
We will have 5 private gardens, 4
public gardens, 2 amazing outdoor
living spaces(with fireplaces) and
3 urban farms. The tour is self-
guided; visit the gardens/back-
yards in any order. Each yard
features the benefits of outdoor
living in Minnesota.

The Bryn Mawr Gar-
den Tour offers you

a chance to:
• Experience
the joy of
beautiful
gardens,
unique out-
door living
spaces and
urban farm-
ing.
See what’s
possible—
get inspired

for your own
yard.
• Get expert

DIY tips and
advice

• See common problem
areas and easy fixes

The Bryn Mawr Garden Tour
runs from 9am- 1pm.
Purchase tickets $10 in advance
-  online at www.bmna.org
-  Cockadoodledoo, 

403 Cedar Lake Road 
(cash or check only) 
11am-6 pm, S-S, 
Phone: 612-377-8000

Tickets are also available the
day of the tour for $15.

Bryn Mawr, a neighborhood
within a park, is renowned for its
great gardens. We have a reputa-
tion for both beautiful private and
public gardens, supported by vol-
unteers. The garden tour, held
since the early 2000’s, offers great
tips and ideas for gardening.
Hopefully, you will also get some
tips and ideas for adding an out-
door living space or chicken
and/or bees to your yard.
Experts will be available at each
site to greet visitors, show them
around, and answer questions.

Gold Sponsors($100)
Lisa Goodman
Alex Boylan, Edina Realty
Karen Soderberg, Bryn Mawr Soap

Company
Dr. Jay Williams, Mill City Dental
Hero Plumbing and Heating
Jim Kalitowski, Remax Results

Silver Sponsors($50)
Davis and Davis Design Build
Shannon Sargent, Bliss Interiors

Bryn Mawr Garden Tour/
Urban Extravaganza
Saturday, July 21st , 9:00 am-12:00 pm

Save the date!
Bryn Mawr Garden Tour, July 21
Bryn Mawr Ice Cream Scoop Off, July 26

2018 BMNA Events
May 5-6

Bryn Mawr Festival of 
Garage Sales

May 9
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood 

Association Annual Meeting, 
Pot Luck and Board Elections

May 18
Bryn Mawr Elementary 

Family Fun Night

July 21
Bryn Mawr Garden Tour

July 26
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 11
Sip and Stroll

November 15
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December TBD
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 15 
Saturnalia
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Summer Programs at
Eloise Butler Wildflower
Garden
Forest Bathing in the Garden
Come to the Garden and try “forest bathing” in
the evenings in June and July. Soak up the sights,
sounds, and smells of the Garden’s natural setting
to promote physiological and psychological
health. It will give you an opportunity to slow
down, appreciate things that can only be heard
or seen when moving slowly and take a break
from the stress of everyday life. This class will be
offered on every other Wednesday and Sunday
evenings at 7pm in the Garden. Meet at the Visi-
tor Shelter.

Nature Tots
Tuesdays, 10:30-11:30am
Led by a Garden Naturalist
Cost: $5 per child, caregivers free
Bring your favorite adult along to explore nature
with you throughout the wildflower garden. Each
Nature Tots program will have a nature topic of
exploration. Nature Tots is appropriate for chil-
dren ages 2 to 5 years old and will include an
outdoor hike, activity and craft. Pre-registration is
strongly encouraged, as spaces are limited. Adults
do not need to register, children only.
This summer, EBWG brings even more Nature
Tots! Join a naturalist every week to explore
every nook and cranny in the Garden.
June 5th-Turtle Tales
June 12th-The Life of the Lady’s Slipper
June 19th – Sunny Summer Solstice
June 26 – Six-legged Friends

Garden Explorers
Every other Thursday, 10:30-11:30 am
Led by a Garden Naturalist
Cost: $5 per child, caregivers free
Come on an adventure through the Garden!
Garden Explorers will take on a new topic each
week and explore, in-depth, with a Garden Natu-
ralist. This class is appropriate for elementary-

aged students, accompanied by an adult. All Gar-
den Explorers classes will meet at the Shelter.
Pre-registration is strongly encouraged, as spaces
are limited. Adults do not need to register, chil-
dren only.
June 21st – Birding Exploration
July 5th – Wetland Exploration
July 19th – Geology Exploration
August 2 – Forest Exploration
August 16th – Dragonflies and Butterflies Exploration
August 30th – Prairie Exploration

Full and New Moon Tours
Led by Garden Naturalists
Cost: $5 per person
Enjoy a nighttime tour of the Wildflower Garden
with two Garden Naturalists. Meet at the Gar-
den’s front gate. Advance registration is required.

Full Moon Garden Tour
Full Strawberry Moon Tour, Tuesday, June 26th 8:45-
9:45 pm
Take a twilight tour of the Garden and discover
the magic of being in our Sanctuary after the sun
has set. We will look for bats, listen for owls and
see what other delights we can find under the
glow of a full moon.
New Moon Creatures of the Night Tour
Wednesday, June 13th 8:45-9:45 pm
Experience the Garden at nightfall. Learn how to
fine tune and use your senses while you discover
the sights, sounds and smells of the Garden after
dark. We’ll listen and
look for bats,
nighthawks, owls,
insects, mushrooms that
glow in the dark and
more!
Special Walks and
Events

Summer Solstice
Events
Summer Solstice Open
House, June 21st 3-7 pm
Join us in the Visitor
Shelter and out on the

trails to celebrate the Summer Solstice! Talk to
Garden Naturalists to see what’s blooming during
this energetic and warming time of year. Join a
Garden Naturalist on birding stroll at 6 pm or dis-
cover crafts and activities for all. Enjoy snacks
and refreshments in the shelter.

Summer Solstice Celebration,
June 21st 8-9:30 pm
Rejoice in the Summer Solstice with a special
evening program at the Garden! Revel in the
earthy, evening air as you learn more about the
cultural significance of this magical time of year.

Volunteer in the Visitor Shelter at the Wild-
flower Garden
Do you enjoy talking with others about the natu-
ral world? Are you interested in helping Wild-
flower Garden visitors have a fun, engaging
experience? If yes, this program is for you! You
will be trained and supported as a volunteer,
making this a great opportunity to: learn more
about the Wildflower Garden and the natural
world, share with others, and to support the
important work of caring for the Wildflower Gar-
den and the people who visit. To find out more,
send an email to the Shelter Volunteer Coordina-
tor at volunteers@friendsofeloisebutler.org .

How to Register
Online at www.minneapolisparks.org using
ActiveNet (credit card payment)

Gardens

Thank you to the 25 neighbors
who volunteered in 90+
degree weather to mulch the

Upton garden and the downtown
flower beds. Thank you Cathy
Skalicky and Dennie Juillerat for
organizing this work session to
beautify our neighborhood. Thank
you volunteers for your muscles and
sweat.

Great volunteers are the key to
keeping Bryn Mawr Beautiful.
Photo by Will Etz

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS

• PHOTO FEATURE • OUT & ABOUT • YOUTH & SCHOOLS • 
PARKS • BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS

Email your neighbor news to  bugle@bmna.org or 
drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.
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If you have historic information or photos that you would like to
share with the Bugle, please email Kevina Munnich at

kmunnich@gmail.com.

Historic data on Ice Out in Cedar Lake. It was published in the May 1996 Bugle. Submitted by Don Beimborn, Area 1 and uses data from
Edwin Hartwick (Area 1)

    



www.bmna.org June 2018     The Bryn Mawr Bugle 9

Anew Bryn Mawr business on
south Wayzata Blvd. recently
opened in Area 2.  The huge

windows reveal light, airy open
seating with modern furniture, fire-
place and newly constructed parti-
tions in the space previously hous-
ing “Sofas and Chairs” and “Baby R
Us”.  After driving by my curiosity
peaked and I had to go inside and
speak with the welcoming recep-
tionist.  I was shown through the
entire space and became convinced
that this new business model was a
great idea!  Modernwell is a collabo-
rative space for women created by
Julie Burton. As a former fitness
instructor, author and mother of 4,
she strongly believed in the power
of women supporting each other.  It
provides both personal and profes-
sional support for its members’
holistic well-being, as well as several
extra services. (Massage, yoga, med-
itation, workshops) One can meet
up with a friend or client over a cup
of coffee/tea, schedule space for a
conference or group meeting, attend
a speaker’s event or just get some
inspiration in a “quiet space” for a
personal project. There are many
“membership levels”.  Space limits a
more complete explanation of these,
so here is a brief description.  Pric-
ing for these levels are on the web
site.

The basic membership is called
“Community Space” with access dur-
ing open hours of all Modernwell
offerings, wellness extras and fixed

use of conference and consultations
rooms. “Desk” member perks
include a locked file cabinet and
more generous fixed use of confer-
ence and consultations rooms. “Pri-
vate Office” and “Shared Office” are
higher member levels with even
more amenities.  Two other choices
are “Community Space Flex” mem-
ber, to access this space 4 times per
month and get 2 hours each of con-
ference room and consult room
rental plus discounts on creative
classes and workshops or “Commu-
nity Drop-In” member for access to
classes, workshops and a day pass.
The building is open Mon-Thurs. 7
am to 7 pm, closing Fri. 6 pm.
Weekend hours may be viewed on
the web site.  The second Fri. of the
month is “Free Friday” for women
to tour and try out the space and
possibly become members. Pre-reg-
istration for this is required via the
web site Modernwell.co   The next
“Free Friday” is June 8.

The public is welcome to come
into the reception area to view the
space and look at artisan jewelry,
handmade journals and occasional
cards for purchase. 

This space can be rented after
hours so call or write for details and
pricing. I encourage you to visit the
website to get even more informa-
tion about this exciting new busi-
ness and all it can provide for the
busy women of today. WELCOME
TO BRYN MAWR, MODERNWELL!

Submitted by Susan Verrett  
Area 2 Co-Rep

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave, Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/18.

$1295

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/18.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$4095 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

$7995

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/17.

BRAKES & ROTORS

SUMMER CAR CARE
PACKAGE

We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/18.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/18.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/18.

WIPER BLADES

AIR CONDITIONING 
RE-CHARGE

10% off 
all brake 
service

June 4, 2009 Late blooming lilacs (some hybrid species bloom consid-
erably later than common lilacs) in Bryn Mawr yards.
Cottonwood trees making a mess of things. Soon bass-
wood trees will bloom and release their amazing fra-
grance. We’ve waited all winter for this richness.

June 6, 1976 High 90º. Took a swim in Cedar Lake.

June 9, 2004 Mudslides close Highway 169 in Mankato after 9 1/2
inches of rain in 12 hours.

June 21, 2005 The longest day and shortest night of the year. Biking
along the Cedar Lake Trail, I saw Queen Anne’s lace,
black-eyed susans, white daisies, Indian paintbrush, blue
clover, giant thistle, and eggs-and butter. From now
through September is a good time of year to visit the
upper (prairie) portion of the Butler Garden.

June 28, 2018 Full moon, the Dakota Wazutecasa Wi or strawberry
moon.

Modernwell
The annual Northside summer

concert series Live on the
Drive returns for its eleventh

year with three concerts held out-
doors on the scenic Victory Memori-
al Drive at 34th Avenue North in
Minneapolis, one of the most beau-
tiful concert settings in the city.

This season will kick off on June
14th with Nooky Jones. Nooky
Jones is a six member Minneapolis
funk band which highlights lead
singer Cameron Kinghorn who mas-
ters a mix of R&B, soul and hip-hop
that you can’t help but get up and
dance to. We are super excited to
say that these rising stars will be
gracing the stage at this year’s Live
on the Drive.

July 12th will feature the amazing
ZULUZULUU now know as Astral-
Blak, which is made up of six musi-
cians/producers: MMYYKK, Proper-
T, Greg Grease, DJ Just Nine, ∆RT
P∆RTÉ & Trelly Mo. Armed with
various synths, drum machines, and
instruments set out to bring a new,
exploratory modern sound influ-
enced by the greats of funk, soul,

and jazz with electronic excursions,
hard grooves, Afro-futurism and
soulful melodies.
(ZULUZULUU.com)

Finally, for our Grand Finale on
August 9th,   Live on the Drive will
be hosting the one and only
PaviElle French, an artist who focus-
es on bringing an aesthetic of love,
light, and ancestral spirit to the
stage. French is an amazing neo
soul singer and composer who has
attracted a wide following in the
Twin Cities who has been recently
showcased on the Current 89.3.

Make sure you come with an
appetite so you can enjoy some
delicious cuisine from carefully cho-
sen local food trucks, and stay into
the evening for a movie in the park,
featuring La La Land in June, Won-
der Woman in July, and A Wrinkle
in Time in August. Our “green”
events feature recycling and com-
posting, and are located convenient-
ly near trails and paths so that you
can easily walk or bike to all events.
Be sure to invite your neighbors and
bring your friends to this free, fami-
ly-friendly, and all-ages event!

Live on the Drive Summer Line-up
Out & About

                      



City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

10 The Bryn Mawr Bugle June 2018 on the web at

Youth & Schools
* * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Information For Bryn
Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890

mplskids.mpls.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478
www.mplscommunityed.com

Ticket available at 
mplscommunityed.com

or call 612-668-2478
$15 per person or $25 per couple

The Bugle will be running its annual tribute to graduates in
the JULY issue. If you or someone you know is a recent or
soon-to-be graduate, be sure to drop an announcement and

a photo in the Bugle box at the Bryn Mawr Market. Include your
name, school, and phone number so we can call with questions. 

Or contact us (612-377-8968, or e-mail  bugle@bmna.org) and
we will help you write the interesting particulars of your accom-
plishments and plans for the future.

Calling All 
Graduates!

youth.mpls.k12.mn.us/summer
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Fig + Farro
Calhoun Square
Hennepin and Lake

Opening in 1985, Figlio’s had
a great thing going; for 25
years they dominated the

corner at Hennepin and Lake. Since
they closed, it’s been a revolving
door of restaurants. 3001 Hennepin
has a reputation of being jinxed. But
Fig + Farro is giving it a shot; vegan
and vegetarian might be the ticket.

The revamped space is warm and
inviting; with a great play space for
kids. We sat in a round booth where
we could see and hear each other, a
huge plus for us. We had a charm-
ing but somewhat inexperienced
and distracted waiter. But it was a
Friday night, we were not in a
hurry, and we enjoyed our experi-
ence.

We ordered the Feast of Nations
for $125, billed as a “special experi-
ence serving 4 - 5 people designed
by our chefs to take your palate on
a trip around the globe.” What bet-
ter way to experience all the chef
had to offer.

We started with the hummus,
ajvar, and pesto plate served with
warm sumac pita. Then

goat cheese croquette, panko
breaded chevre, roasted curried cau-

liflower, and Brussels sprouts with
maple glaze and spicy nuts. Navy
beans paired with nutty rice and
avocado topped off the side serv-
ings. There are a number of gluten
free choices, which our group
always appreciates.

The jackfruit nachos with vegan
cheese sauce and house-pickled red
onion on blue tortilla chips was a
surprise. The jackfruit was dark and
shredded—could be mistaken for
shredded pork!

A favorite was the Shakshuka
stew, with simmered tomato, red
pepper, organic cage-free egg and
feta. Not as well liked were the
cheesy shells with cashew cream
sauce. 

The food kept coming, but how
many vegetables can one person
eat? We actually turned down a sec-
ond serving of jackfruit.  Being
dessert lovers, we ordered chocolate
mousse and a coconut dish. They
both need a bit of tweaking, but this
certainly should  be a first choice
for those looking for a vegan and
gluten free meal.
_______________________________
What the Moms are reading now:
The Hamilton Affair
by Elizabeth Cobbs F

Bryn Mawr Moms on the Search for Good Books & Food

Bryn Mawr 
Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

          

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 

during Worship
V

   

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Gallery in Heritage Park near
Glenwood Avenue

Over one hundred-fifty paintings
by area artists, including Bryn
Mawr resident Greg Lecker are
currently exhibited at an “alterna-
tive” art gallery, the Cora McCor-
vey Health and Wellness Center,
1015 N. 4th Ave., Minneapolis –
one block North of Glenwood
Ave. on the corner of 4th and
Dupont, just West of the Interna-
tional Market Square.  

My Bryn Mawr and Harrison
neighbors may recall participating
in open houses and focus groups
to discuss development of Heritage
Park and Van White Memorial
Boulevard near International Mar-
ket Square.  This Health and Well-
ness Center is a truly positive
result of that work.  The corridors
surrounding the YMCA fitness cen-
ter, lobby, and meeting rooms
serve as a walking track.  With

windows and a revolving art pro-
gram, it’s an attractive exercise set-
ting for our area seniors, including
one hundred residents who live in
Heritage Commons, another posi-
tive out-growth of area develop-
ment discussions.

http://www.mplsart.com/events/sp
ring-arts-at-heritage 

The “Alternative” gallery is open 6
days a week, but has no gallery
attendant. Rather, it has self-guided
tour information and contact infor-
mation for direct purchases from
the artist. The gallery space is in
the hallways surrounding the Her-
itage YMCA. Regular gallery view-
ing hours are Monday through Fri-
day 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM and Satur-
day 9:30 AM to 3:30 PM.  North-
side Arts Collective welcomes
artists seeking exhibit space.

http://www.mnartists.org/NAC

Anwatin Middle School and Project SUCCESS present:

Friday, June 1st, 7:00 p.m.
Saturday, June 2nd, 7:00 p.m.

Anwatin Middle School
256 Upton Ave S, Minneapolis

Starring the 6th, 7th, & 8th grade actors and 
technicians of Anwatin Middle School.

Tickets $5 - available at the door.
Children 5 and under free.

Helping Kids DREAM
with their eyes open!

        



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

LAWN MOWING, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: Pre-
mier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable lawn care,
tree and shrub trimming with quality results for SW
Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis 
(952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Lynda Shaheen, lynda.shaheen@bmna.org 612-374-4201
Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the July issue is June 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due June 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Neighborhood Coordinator
Patty Wycoff 612-239-1710
coordinator@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
Kate Olson 612-810-6402
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
My name is Patty Wycoff and I am the 

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Coordinator.
Feel free to contact me at 

coordinator@bmna.org or 612-239-1710.
If you are not part of our e-mail list, 
please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or

go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                          


